
 
 

Friday, May 14, 2021, 7:00 p.m. 
 
With two council members present, Jon Lykins, Council President, declared a quorum and called the special meeting to 
order. Other officers present were Dennis Richardson, Council Vice President, and Mary Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer. Jo 
Temple, Council Member. Was not present. 
 
Mary Richardson had provided confirmation that the Rushville Reporter and Connersville News Examiner had been 
properly notified of the special emergency meeting.  A notice was also posted on the town’s bulletin board and at the Post 
Office. The public was invited to attend the meeting. 
 
The reason for the emergency meeting is that a representative from INDOT contacted Marvin Hedrick, Town Marshal, and 
stated there was state milling available for the town’s parking lot. There was a miscommunication in that the INDOT 
representative was to give Marvin ample warning if any milling was available. Therefore, immediate action was required to 
prepare the parking lot for the milling. Mary consulted Geoffrey Wesling, Town Attorney. 
 
The contractors that had submitted estimates for leveling the parking lot and providing gravel were contacted.  Dennis 
Richardson stated Eugene Stanley from Asphalt Maintenance & Construction was contacted and was not able to 
schedule the service immediately.  Information was shared from Jo Temple that she contacted Bowles Construction and 
that company is not able to schedule the service immediately. A motion was made by Dennis Richardson and seconded 
by Jon Lykins to authorize Marvin Hedrick to contract with anyone to prepare the parking lot for the milling and to roll 
down the milling at a cost not to exceed $3000. 
 

No further business was discussed. A motion was made by Dennis Richardson and seconded by Jon Lykins to adjourn 

the meeting. Approval was unanimous. 

 
 
 
 
Mary M. Richardson 
Clerk-Treasurer 


